No matter who you are or where you are on life's journey,
you are welcome here!

Pastor’s Corner:
New Year and New
Possibilities

In the church seasons, January always begins with the
feast of the Epiphany, a celebration of when the three
magi followed the star to pay homage to the newborn
Jesus. This celebration is followed by a remembrance of
the baptism of Jesus and his call to ministry, and then for
the next several weeks in worship we hear story upon
story of the calls of the prophets and the early disciples.
Like our contemporary New Year’s resolutions, our faith
also teaches that the new year is a time to take stock of
how God is calling us, both individually and communally.

Here at LOUCC, we continue to listen to God’s call for
our church. As we begin this new year, we will continue
to do the things we do best—providing dynamic worship
for our congregation, inviting our young people into
meaningful engagement with their growing faith, offering
various opportunities for faith education for adults,
gathering for times of fellowship and connection, and
carrying our message of hope and justice through action
and activism into our wider community.

At the same time, we are listening for God’s call to new
and different endeavors. In particular, we have two
major events that we are planning for in the life of our
church. First, our parental leave team (Nan Deane,
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Nathan Osborn, Linda Mines Elliott, and me) will begin Group: "The New Jim

meeting in early January to make plans for my parental Crow"
leave (which is scheduled for mid-April through mid- : EOﬁZe:OW —
eede

July). We’'ll be creating a job description for a parental « January Worship
leave minister, hiring a minister, and working with our « Generosity Corner

Council and staff to ensure smooth leadership during the
parental leave time.

Second, our Sabbatical Planning Team (Bee Neufeld,
Pam Rossio, Gary Tandy, and me) is hard at work on
planning for a ministerial sabbatical over the summer of
2017. This planning is happening now because we are
applying for a Clergy Renewal Leave grant through the
Lilly Endowment, which is due in April. (You can read Click here to see Calendar
more about the sabbatical plans in a separate article in

this newsletter.) This planning period is a wonderful

opportunity for us to dream big about what we want to 0“
do and learn as a church over the sabbatical period. @ /
irthdays
. . . of the
Finally, we are listening for God'’s call in what to let go of, "1

another crucial aspect of what it means to follow God.
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identify goals and passions to guide our congregation for Bernadette McKee 01/06
the next 3-5 years. After some discernment this fall, our Sherrie Binkley 01/09
leaders decided to postpone the listening campaign until Inga Rosenau 01/13
later in 2016 or even 2017. With so much already going Jane Grimm 01118
on in the life of our church, it seemed like too much to do Alana Wilson 0119
in t hort a tim Carissa Barrett 01/20
n foo short a time-. Janet Tandy 01/26

John Binkley 01/27
A new year always brings new possibilities, and our Jan Standlea 01/30

church, like each of us individually, continues to listen for
the ways God is calling us into these possibilities. Our
congregation is healthy and strong, and God has given
us many gifts to use for the good of our community and
our world. May we be open to God’s call on our lives,
and | look forward to continuing the journey with you.
Many blessings to you in 2016!

Sharing our walk,
Rev. Jennie Oft

Return to top of page. Linda Latto
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Moderator's Corner

What a privilege it is to be a part of our LOUCC
community! In December, as part of our personnel
policies, specified members of the Church Council
evaluate each of the staff members. This year our
personnel team (Bruce Ellison, Nancy Hayes and Nan
Lefton) revamped the evaluation form, so in addition to
looking back over past performance, there is an
opportunity for each staff member to look ahead to set
goals for the upcoming year.

This year we added two new members to our staff: Tina
Sandoval joined us as Director of Music Ministry, and
Deanna Brand as our Office Administrator. Continuing
with us are Erin Cutlip as our Administrative Bookkeeper
and Slobodan Pani as the Custodian.

We are so fortunate to have a stable, strong team of
people working together to keep LOUCC running
smoothly!

In looking forward to the Spring, the Council has formed
a parental leave planning team of Linda Mines Elliot,
Nathan Osborn, Jennie Ott, and myself (Nan Deane).
We are just getting started, but will keep the
congregation posted as to the progress we make. Jennie
and Hilary’s baby is due mid-April. Stay tuned!

At the Annual Meeting on January 31, we’ll be looking
back at 2015 as well as sharing plans for 2016. | hope

you can attend!

Happy New Year to all!
Nan Deane
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Director

guest musicians, liturgists, worship

Thank you to all singers, ringers, m U S | C
team members, decorators, ﬂ OTES
and Rev. Jennie Ott for your

contribution to worship throughout the season. Your
commitment and many hours of rehearsal and
preparation are greatly appreciated. The congregation
and community were delighted with your beautiful music
and presentation. Thank you!

Our regular chancel choir rehearsals will resume on
Wednesday, January 6, 7:30-9 PM, in the sanctuary.
Please join us as we look forward to more music making
in the new year!

Tina Sandoval
Director of Music Ministry
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Faith Development

Church School

Learn
The January theme for e ond
Zoomers (ages 2.5 through V}?TOV\/...
kindergarten) and Bloomers *‘*’\ge‘[!;‘ae"

(1st-6th grades) is Welcoming
the Spirit in Prayer. We will be exploring prayer as a
practice, different forms of prayer (words, song, sign
language, meditation, etc.) and prayers from around the
world and other spiritual traditions. On January 24th we
will be walking the labyrinth and invite the congregation
to participate during coffee hour, too.

Teens (7th-12th grades) meet second and fourth
Sunday at 10:30 am in the Wiedman Room for ongoing
lively conversation about faith, science, life, love,
purpose, changing the world and all the most interesting
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topics in the universe plus, as always, fun games and
yummy snacks.

Thank You, Again!

The Bloomers thank the congregation again for joining
them in their Thanksgiving Generosity fundraising
project. Together we donated $1,045.20 to Heifer
International!!

Souper Bowl of Caring

Hunger is an issue 365 days a year.

1 in 7 Americans struggle with hunger. 48 million people.

15 million are children.

Since 2006, LOUCC youth
have been leading the charge
to collect dollars and food
around the time of the "Big
Game" (Super Bowl), 100% of
which is donated to local charities, helping change the
nation’s largest weekend of football into the largest
weekend of caring.

On "Souper Bowl Sunday", February 7, 2016, please
help support the efforts of LOUCC's children and youth
as they collect money to donate to the Oregon Food
Bank.

Thank you ahead of time for your generosity!

Linda Mines Elliott
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After Worship, Sunday, January 31, 2016

Please join us for the LOUCC Annual Congregational
Meeting after worship on Sunday, January 31, 2016.

All members and friends of the church are encouraged
to attend as we reflect upon the past year and look
forward to 2016. We will also be voting on the budget,
hearing from the sabbatical team, and more.

We will also have a potluck
lunch - also known as a "carry-
in" :), so please bring a lunch
item to share.

Any questions or ideas can be directed to Nan Deane at
nandeane@comcast.net.

See you on the 31st!

Nan Deane
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Updated Endowment
Policy

Many thanks to Dawn Hayami, Patrick Balducci and Roy
Schreiber for updating the LOUCC Endowment Policy.
This policy was approved by the Church Council and
presented to the congregation in October 2015.

Please let Patrick Balducci (Chair of Trustees) know if
you have any questions.

Return to top of page

Congregational
Care Note
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The contact person for Congregational Care support
during January is Sherrie Binkley. Please contact
Sherrie at sherriembinkley1946@gmail.com or (347)
443-7966 if you are, or if you know of anyone, who is in
need of support: meals, visits, or rides to church or any
type of appointment. Thank you!

Return to top of page

Mission and Social
Justice

The Social Justice and Missions Team continues to carry
on the tradition of contributing support to local and global
organizations that supply assistance through shelter,
food, and meeting community needs.

Locally, we have made a long-term financial commitment
to support the Lake Oswego Transitional Shelter as it
offers help to families transitioning from homelessness.
In addition to funds, we send volunteers to help the
Operation NightWatch community give the street
people of the Metro area a safe place to connect with
others and receive a warm meal. We also have
members of the church give generously of their time and
donations to the Oregon Food Bank. The team has
chosen to make donations to several local groups who
assist those struggling with issues of mental health,
poverty, medical needs, and other worthy humanitarian
issues.

Globally, we continue to promote support of Friends of
Jubilee House in Nicaragua through donations and
sales of 43 Families Coffee. We have begun the steps
toward taking a delegation back to Nicaragua in 2016.

Half of the Mission’s budget is committed to "Our
Church's Wider Mission”, which is directed to the
diverse ministries of the United Church of Christ. The
other half is allocated by the Social Justice and Missions
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Team to distribute to non-profit organizations.

The congregation continues to work in partnership with
Beit Haverim in collecting food barrel donations, clothing
drives, and contributing to the special offering at the joint
Thanksgiving service which is used to help support
needy citizens in our area. In addition, we contribute to
all five of the UCC special offerings.

We also continue to offer our church space to support
groups from Alcoholic Anonymous and Weight Watchers
in support of helping individuals meet their personal
challenges.

Dining With Women continues to meet and educate
attendees on the importance of women’s self-sufficiency
across the globe.

In 2016, we look forward to continuing our mission of
assistance to communities in need.

Nicaragua Trip
Saturday, July 30 through Sunday, August
7, 2016

What are you resolutions for 20167?

» Have an adventure?

« Visit a tropical country?

» Help the poor?

» Be of service to others?

» Explore a new culture?

« Unplug from technology?

« Learn the history of the United States/Central
American relationships?

» Practice your Spanish?

« Learn about sustainable agriculture and economic
development?

» Make new friends and lasting relationships?

» Extend a helping hand to less fortunate members
of our global community?

Consider joining the LOUCC delegation to Nicaragua:
Saturday, July 30 through Sunday, August 7, 2016!






